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8 October, 2020

Dear Parents/Carers 

Well, that’s nearly the end of Term 1! 

Again, I want to start this short letter as I have done before, by thanking the pupils of Bell’s Brae and their families for making this term work as well as it has.  None of us really knew what to expect when it began or how the ever developing situation around us all would influence what has to happen in our school.  The way everyone has worked together and accepted change even when it caused difficulties has been tremendous!  
Flu Vaccination 

The vaccination team will in Bell’s Brae on Wednesday 28 October administering vaccines. If you haven’t already returned the consent form that was sent home in September, please send it in tomorrow. 

School Improvement

Thank you to all parents and carers who took the time to complete the short survey on your experiences of remote learning. Your responses are very much appreciated and have helped to shape our School Improvement Plan for 2020 – 21.  A summary of this will be shared with you in Term 2.

Staffing

I want to take this opportunity to pass on my particular thanks to Mrs Frances Tait for all her hard work while she has acted up as Depute Head Teacher for EY and P1-3.  She has shown immense dedication to the wellbeing of the pupils, families and staff of the school and nursery, including overseeing the P1 transition in the most difficult of circumstances.  She is taking up the role of EY teacher in the new term and I am very much looking forward to working with her in this capacity.

We will be welcoming Mrs Jennifer Wadley back to her post as Head Teacher when we return after the October break.  
This means I too will return to my usual post of Depute Head Teacher.  I genuinely cannot believe that it is over a year since I took on the role of Acting Head Teacher and it goes without saying that it certainly hasn’t been the year I was expecting!  It would be easy to dwell on the challenges of the past six or seven months but there has been SO much more to for me to look back on when I reflect on the past year – a particular highlight would have to be seeing so many families enjoying a good feed at the Fish and Chip night! A first for Bell’s Brae!
One thing my experiences during this opportunity have definitely confirmed is that Bell’s Brae truly is a fantastic school and it has been a privilege to lead it.  What makes it so? The children, the families and the staff.  As long as we all continue to work together it will go on being fantastic!
Finally, I hope everyone enjoys their October break, whatever they have planned, and return refreshed when the school reopens for pupils on Wednesday 28 October.

Stay safe, be kind and keep well.

Melvyn
Melvyn Clark

Acting Head Teacher
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